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PASADENA SHOWCASE HOUSE FOR THE ARTS

General Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, January 13, 2010
Approved

Call to Order:  A regular General Meeting of the Pasadena Showcase House for the Arts was 

held at 
The San Gabriel Country Club.  The meeting convened at 12:00 noon.  President Delise
Menik presided.  Cheri Graham, Secretary, was present.

The meeting today was preceded by a performance by Jose Gonzales, the 2009 Instrumental Competition Winner.
Approval of Minutes:  A motion was made by Cheri Graham to approve the minutes of the 
November 04, 2009, General Meeting as corrected.  Eileen Reilly seconded.   Motion carried.
Cheri announced condolences to Brigett Guitron on the loss of her Mother.
Officers’ Reports:

PRESIDENT:  DELISE MENIK

Delise welcomed everyone to today’s meeting.  She thanked our members for attending.
1ST VICE PRESIDENT:  MARTI FARLEY

Marti had no report.  Delise noted that Marti is working on Policies and Procedures information.  Anyone who has ideas for changes should let Marti know.
2ND  VICE PRESIDENT (Benefit):  BEVERLY MARKSBURY

Bev and Delise recounted that this morning they were present for a photo shoot for the cover of THE Magazine.   The February issue of the magazine will be dedicated to Showcase with 35 pages of coverage.  Showcase designers will have their spaces photographed in black and white, with their design boards included in color.  The December issue of THE Magazine was dedicated to the American Red Cross.  Steve Tobias, PR person for American Red Cross, has participated in the press coverage for both Showcase and the Red Cross.      
The Red Cross is moved out, clearing the way for Showcase to move in Monday of next week.  Their workforce has been reduced from 53 to 13.  

The Conditional Use Permit was approved on December 16.  There are conditions, as expected.  The primary concern is with parking.  Anyone coming to watch the progress should park on the property; there is ample space to do so. 
Addenda are being collected from designers.  The initial condition reports will start next week.
The LA Phil will put the Showcase logo on promotional mail regarding Hollywood Bowl events in February and March, just in time for our ticket sales.  Other sponsorships have been made with KPCC, 89.3 (with air spots from 6:30 AM to 7:30 AM) just before Showcase opens; and with Dunn Edwards as well.
Beverly requested that information regarding the progress of our event be shared. 

1. Marilyn Anderson and Mary Ann Clayton were asked to announce the vendors for Shops at Showcase.  There were 160 applications of which 32 were chosen to participate.  They are:

Accessor Eyes; Elda Mehrabian, O.D.

Bedhead Pajamas; Trisja Malisoff

Brighton; Terri Kohl

Designer Sterling; Conchita O’Kane

D. J. Giles; Fashion Wrap & Accessories
D-Lux 57; Cynthia Berman

Gallery of Wearable Art; Dina and Christopher Brazelton

Gourmet Blends; Robert Cameron & Lenny Levy

Herban Body Care; Dana S. Miller

Holland Boone; Daniel Boone

Iveta Gourmet, Inc.; Lisa Bilanko

JP Designs; Jeanette Perez

Kohala Plantation, Inc.; Kathryn Asahino-Tait

Lavender Blue, Inc.; Catherine Giraud

Little Miss Bling Bling; Julie Gealer

Louise’s Hats; Louise Turner

Material Things; Janet Chico

Mark & Stephen’s; Mark Peterson

Model Metalworks, Inc.; Eric Young

Once Upon a Time; Cassa and Bob Bernardini

Paco Soler; Frank and Cindy Soler

Plantation House; Eve Roth and Alicia Holder

Precious Gem; Natasha Stamer

Savor the Flavor; Karen Keegan

Susie O’s; Susie Overman

Tara Lyn on Lake; Vicki Zitkovich

The Yearsley Company; Christine Ritchie

Treasured Accessory; Laurie Galen

Two Dog Organic Nursery; JoAnne Trigo

Veronica’s Garden; Randi Piedrahita

Willis & Bennett, Inc.; Greg Moore

Wick’d Bean Candles; Sandra Encinas

2. Joy Sullivan announced that the deadline for Empty House Party reservations is today.   Marti Farley requested that members sign up to assist with check in for the EHP.
3. Lynn Mehl announced that Gift Certificates are available for purchase.  Price is $25.
4. Kaytie Watkins has been busy selling advertisements for the Program.  Anyone with leads for advertisers, please let Kaytie know.
5. Linda Zimmer announced that she has Promotional items for sale today.  She has the orders filled for many members and they are also here today.
6. Pam Ragus announced that the caterer for the Restaurant this year is Wolfgang Puck.  She is trying to make some changes to the lunch menu.  There will be theme nights, booked by Wolfgang Puck because he has a larger client base for possible participants for the theme nights.  There will also be a wine tasting event. 
3RD VICE PRESIDENT (Finance):  CINDY STEFFEN

Cindy reported that our Audit is complete and now we are moving on to other financial issues.
4TH VICE PRESIDENT (Gifts and Grants):  PHYLLIS WILBURN

Phyllis noted that the Gifts and Grants committee is hard at work making visitations.  Deliberations on
the choices will begin next month.
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN:  DONNA GOTCH

Donna reminded those attending today’s meeting to sign in for attendance.  The Prospective Member
Event will be Saturday, January 30, 2010, 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM.  Parking for the event will be at the Showcase House, on the property.  Prospective member packets are available today.  Donna noted that it is still not too late to become a Patron and support Showcase. 
ADVISOR/PARLIAMENTARIAN:  JOY SULLIVAN
Joy stated that we should all have received the Nominating Form via e-mail.  If anyone did not receive the form, please let her know.
Board and Committee Reports

TREASURER:  SUSIE CARON

Susie reported the following bank account balances: 

Union Bank Accounts:


Business Tiered Checking – Operating:

$  56,907.41


Analyzed Business Checking – Tickets:

     5,839.38

Business MoneyMarket – Board:


   28,264.25


American Funds:


Investment Fund (Money Market Fund):

$620,953.12

The bank reports were filed with the minutes.

Susie reminded us to not staple receipts to reimbursement forms.  The forms are available today.  Delise 

added that if we are reimbursing ourselves, we need to have additional signatures for approval before 
payment can be made.
HOSPITALITY:  LIZ GIORDANO

Delise thanked Liz for making the arrangements for today’s meeting.  Liz, in turn, thanked the San  Gabriel Country Club for all of their assistance.  A sign-up sheet for Pre- and Post-Staffing is being circulated.  Please sign up for staffings if you have not already done so.  The Pre- and Post-Staffing calendar should be distributed soon.  A sign-up sheet will be available, with job descriptions, for staffing during the event.  A Paid Staffers List will be ready for distribution in the near future.  Liz announced that the next General Meeting will be Wednesday, February 3, 2010, at the Altadena Country Club.  This meeting will convene at 7:30 AM and is a working breakfast.  The next Board Meeting will be held

Wednesday, January 27, 2010, at Liz’s home.  This meeting will convene at11:30 AM and is a working lunch.  
INSTRUMENTAL COMPETITION:  MARTI FARLEY

Marti reported that her committee continues to review the Instrumental Competition.  They are exploring ways to streamline the process.  One suggestion was to have the preliminary judging be done via DVD.  This would allow judges more time to review the DVD’s.  An effort is being made to increase the number of schools participating in the competition.
MUSIC MOBILE™:  JULIANNE REYNOSO

Julie reported that over 22 schools have signed up for Music Mobile™ and she hopes to have more.  She thanked those members who have already participated.  A clip board is being circulated with 3 additional dates if anyone is interested in assisting with those presentations.
YOUTH CONCERT:  EILEEN REILLY

Eileen noted that she will announce the date for the upcoming Youth Concert at our next meeting.  She needs to have approval from the Board before making the announcement.
PROVISIONALS:  KATHRYN HOFGAARDEN

Kathryn welcomed the Provisionals to our group.  She introduced Beverly Muench and formally welcomed her to our group. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS: JENINE BAINES

Jenine thanked many of our members for their assistance with Public Relations.  These members include      Dana Marevich (for her proof reading and corrections); Joan Vienna and Diana de Noyelles (for obtaining information from designers for press kits); and Susan Jackson (for coordination). Delise shared a new advertisement that was published in Lux Magazine.  It highlights our transformation of the Cravens Mansion for Showcase. 
PUBLICATIONS:  DANIELLE TAKATA

Danielle noted that she has been working hard on the web site and thanked everyone for their patience.  Anyone who changes e-mail or contact information should forward the changes to Danielle for inclusion in the newsletter.  The next publication is coming soon – deadline for articles is January 20, 2010, one week from today.
SEASON TICKETS:  LISA LOEFFLER

Lisa reviewed the Season Ticket program.  The program includes two venues:  Walt Disney Concert Hall and the Hollywood Bowl.
All members are eligible to participate; it is the member’s status that determines how this happens.

1. All Actives, Business and Provisional members are automatically enrolled.  The season ticket program is included as part of your annual membership dues.

2. Intermediate and Associate members have the option to participate.  These members may exercise their option when they renew their membership each June.  The cost is $150.

3. The Season Ticket Chairman communicates to eligible members via our season ticket e-mail system.  If we have problems with the season ticket e-mail, we should contact Lisa at her work 

e-mail address.

4. Tickets are distributed by the Season Ticket Chairman and are typically sent via regular mail 30 days prior to the concert.  Additionally, during intermission PSHA members may enjoy a no-host beverage in the WDCH Founders Room.  This is also handled by the Season Ticket Chairman.  Members are sent a menu and requested to e-mail their beverage selection to the chairman.  Payment for drinks is also made to the chairman.  Additional instructions are included when the tickets are mailed.

5. Tickets are for the use of PSHA members and a guest.  Members should contact Lisa if they are unable to use their tickets.

More information is available regarding season tickets on page 58, Policies and Procedures, in our Roster.

Tickets are currently available for Friday, February 19, 2010.  Contact Lisa if you are interested.  Concerts on February 12 and 13 are full.

ARCHIVIST/HISTORIAN:  GIPSY BERGSTROM

Gipsy requested that any member with items that should be archived please deliver the items to her for proper storage.
ASSOCIATE REPRESENTATIVES:  MONA MAPEL & SUZANNE SPOSATO

Suzanne Sposato was absent.  Mona spoke regarding the past event held for Associates and Intermediates.  There was a presentation regarding the chateau in France which inspired the Cravens Mansion.  The next event will be Tea and Tour, immediately following Punch and Lunch.
INTERMEDIATE REPRESENTATIVES:  KATHY FEELY & JAN McEACHERN

See above.
INVESTMENT FUND:  KAREN STRACKA

Absent.
TELEPHONES:  CHERI GRAHAM 
Cheri reported that the phones are still ringing.  She continues to forward messages as she receives them.
Anyone wishing to update their outgoing message should send Cheri the script and she will record it.  
Unfinished Business –

Delise reviewed the Dates to Remember as listed on the Agenda.  Beverly Marksbury announced that the Provisionals are invited to attend the January Benefit Meeting (Wednesday, January 20, 2010 at 
3:00 PM, Liz Giordano’s home).

New Business –

None.
Adjournment –

Linda Jenkins moved to adjourn the meeting.  Phyllis Wilburn seconded.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 PM.
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Cheri L. Graham                                                                                                          Date
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